
 

 

 

 

 

SUBJECT:  RELEVANT CONTRACT MODIFICATION  

DATE:  NOVEMBER 25, 2021 

 

In compliance with the legal provisions in force, we inform to the market that Amendments No. 2 

and No. 3 to the EPC contract entered into on December 15, 2017 between Concesión Ruta al 

Mar S.A.S., (the “Contractor”), and Construcciones El Cóndor S.A., (the “Contractor”), were 

signed. The purpose of the mentioned contract was the construction, rehabilitation, and 

improvement of the highway system for the Antioquia - Bolívar connection. 

In accordance with the new conditions of the EPC Contract, the main elements of the modification 

are the following: 

The value of the EPC Contract is increased by COP $ 32,270,658,913, corresponding to the 

greater length in Functional Units 7.2 (Coveñas Variant) and 7.3 (Lorica Variant) of the Antioquia 

- Bolívar project, and COP $ 14,308,291,893 to the New Works Functional Unit 6, which 

correspond to a greater length of intervention in the improvement of Functional Unit 6.2 (Coveñas 

- Tolú), as it was previously agreed between the Ruta al Mar S.A.S Concession and the National 

Infrastructure Agency. In accordance with the foregoing, the new value of the contract is COP $ 

1,362,427,805,347 without VAT. 

This Contract already has an approximate progress of 79%, and Functional Units 1, 3, 4, 5 have 

been delivered, partially Functional Units 2, 6, 7 and 8, and the works schedule is being met to 

satisfaction. 

 

 


